Republic of the Philippines
Department of Agriculture
BUREAU OF ANIMAL INDUSTRY
Visayas Ave., Diliman, Quezon City
GaBAlsa Pag-unlad ng Paghahayupan

MEMORANDUM ORDER

No. Mﬁ

Series of 2020

TO - ALL VETERINARY QUARANTINE PERSONNEL
Veterinary Quarantine Stations

FROM 1 OFFICER-IN-CHARGE, DIRECTOR

SUBJECT : CONCURRENCE OF VETERINARY HEALTH CERTIFICATE

DATE : APRIL 17,2020

It has been brought to our attention that some Veterinary Quarantine personnel assigned
in Veterinary Quarantine Stations have concurred the Veterinary Health Certificates (VHC)
of the shippers issued by farm veterinarians to facilitate the processing of Shipping
Permits.

This is to remind you that for VHC issued by farm veterinarian, the authorized entities to
provide concurrence in said document are the veterinarians from Local Government Units
(Provincial, City, and Municipal Veterinary Office) or DA Regional Field Office (RFO)
pursuant to Section 5.5.3 of DA Administrative Order No.5 s. 2019. As such, you are
hereby directed to refrain from issuing concurrence in the VHC and instead guide the
shipper to follow the procedures in the said AO.

For your strict compliance.

RONNIE D. DOMINGO, DVM, MSc.
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